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	Conference Committee on Fiscal Year 2012 Transportation Spending Bill
Yesterday, members of the U.S. Senate and House agreed to spending levels for federal transportation programs for Fiscal Year 2012. The agreement was part of an appropriations package that also included spending levels for the U.S. Department of Commerce and the Justice Department, among others. The Conference agreement lowers Federal-Aid Highways Program by almost $2 billion from the amount appropriated last year (from $41 billion down to $39 billion). In contrast to the conference agreement, the House transportation spending bill adopted earlier this year provided only $27 billion for the Federal-Aid Highways Program. The agreement does add $1.6 billion for emergency relief highway funding, meaning that the true amount for the highway program is only $201 million below FY 2011 levels. The agreement funds the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) at $8.3 billion, with $1.9 billion allocated for the New Starts program. The conference report includes language that prohibits the FTA from engaging in Full Funding Grant Agreements if a given project has a “New Starts funding share” greater than 60% of the total project cost. Conferees also provided $500 million for future TIGER grants, which is $27 million less than provided in Fiscal Year 2011. The agreement reached by House and Senate conferees does not provide any funds for High Speed Rail service. Both the House and Senate will take up this spending bill this week, with final passage expected either this Thursday or Friday (when the current continuing resolution expires). The text of the appropriations bill can be viewed here. 
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